PO BOX 5305 DENVER COLORADO 80217



For the purpose of promoting high quality craftsmanship and creative expression in all facets of woodworking.

For Sale

Air dried cherry. 10" to 12" width up to 17' long. Been drying for over 40 years. \$2.00 a board foot. Call Paul Hansen. Denver - 733-6878; Longmont - 776-7377.

General Meeting Minutes

With the aid of slides, Chuck Hunt spoke about his last two summers attending "Anderson Ranch." He also showed slides of the "Woodworking in the Rockies" show and of a real nice Santa Fe home with a lot of woodworking.

Tony Brazzale showed slides from the C.W.G. University Hills Mall show plus a few others of his and other C.W.G. members. He also expressed thanks to Fred and Ken Freimuth for their effort in setting up a fine "Guild" portfolio album.

Fred Freimuth demonstrated and spoke on the sharpening of various types of twist drill bits.

Treasurer Chas. Lennehan mentioned that we still have plenty of C.W.G. T-shirts for sale (\$6.00). He also brought photos he had taken at the Osolonik seminar on woodturning a couple of weeks ago and briefly talked about it.

"Show Committee" chairman Tony Brazzale told about the direction of his committee and the philosophy behind it. They are aiming for a gallery type show. He needs well shot photos of member's works.

Dick Lohner represented the "educational committee." He talked about the great seminar we had on table saw maintenance a few weeks ago at Metro. He also reminded us about the November 13th seminar on marquetry. He also expressed that there was an upcoming workshop on hand dovetailing.

"Tools and Materials Committee" chairman Steve Farnham started collecting money for the abrasives order taken last month. He also took orders for a group purchase of Jorgenson clamps and mentioned his upcoming workshop on the making of wooden planes November 20th.

Host Jim Brandt wrapped up the meeting with a few words about the transition his life in woodworking is going through. He said it was getting more and more commercial and he wasn't happy about that, so he laid off his two employees and is attempting to revert back to finer woodworking.

Minutes from the Board Meeting on 11/11 at Dennis Kercher's house:

The agenda for December's General Meeting at Metro will be a presentation on woodcarving by Michael Fales and improvising a machine cut dovetail jig by Dennis Kercher. Also on the bill are elections of V. Pres. and Secretary. So far Ed. Smith and Ken Friemuth have been nominated for that position. Ed is the incumbent. There have been no nominations thus far for the secretarial position. Current secretary Dennis Kercher will give a presentation on the duties of the secretary, in hope of interesting somebody to volunteer for this position.

The \$75.00 allocated to typeset the Guild flyer was not needed thanks to

the efforts of V. Pres. Ed Smith.

President Len Erickson will oversee the formulation of a questionnaire directed to the general membership. His first draft will be presented at the next board meeting at Dick Lohner's house on Dec. 9th. Pres. Len Erickson will write a letter to Bob O'Dell, of Metro, thanking him for the use of Metro's facilities for the table saw maintenance workshop and for the use of Metro for the upcoming Dec. 2nd General Meeting.

Secretary Dennis Kercher will print an extra 10 newsletters monthly to be available to send to prospective members or persons who come to a general meeting and might want to see what our newsletter is, in regards to

joining the Guild.

Committee Reports:

Show: Tony Brazzalle, Chairman. Discussion at the board meeting was as follows:

The committee should find and convey information on shows, craft fairs, etc. that might be of interest to the general membership. A request for another mall-type show was made. Also mentioned was the possibility of the Guild having a booth at the Capitol Hill People's Fair. If you're interested in any activities of this type you should contact Tony and voice your ideas. It takes more than one person to put on anything of this nature, but it always has to start with just one.

Education:

New Chairman, Dick Lohner. This committee will meet simultaneously with the board meetings. A handcut dovetail workshop with Richard Barsky is scheduled for Jan. 15th. Price and location has not yet been determined but if you're interested you should contact Dave Boykin at 388-9502. The class will be limited to 12 on a first come first serve basis.

Chairman Dick Lohner expressed that the essence of this Guild is a network of conveying information. He would like to encourage all the membership to open up and talk to other people at General Meetings. We are all a wealth of information and resources that can benefit all. So don't be a wall flower. The questionnaire being formulated will try to get more feedback from the membership as to what resources we have available.

Dues that are due in December:

Bruce Winsor Larry Zeschin Ronald Ziegler

New Members

Ralph Buffington- 2465 S. Cherokee, Denver 80223
Bruce Coltharp- 1826 E. 113th Pl., Northglenn 80233 452-8563
John Falkenberg- 1280 Monroe, Denver 80206 322-0634
James Simon- 1842 Fairplay, Aurora 80012 752-3839
Brian Worrell- 16459 E. 13th Pl., Aurora 80111

Additional into:

Guest Speakers;

TAN. - RANDY Childres, Childres Sharpening Service Feb. - Ben Wytyszyn - Luthier

Colorado Artists Crafteman 7th Annual Sale + Exhibit Opening Reception Dec. 12 - 6:30 - 10 pm Sale Dec. 13-19 - 7:00 Am - 6:00 Pm SAL-45UN - 9-5

At United Bank Center Tower, 1700 Broadway media - glass, fiber, metal, WOOD, clay

Debbie Kneale/Gail Hansen (Batik)
Annual Studio sale - Nov. 26, 27, 28, 729
Friday 6-10 Sat., Sun, & Mon. 10-8
6404 Benton, Arvada



General Meeting

Date Thursday, DEC 2nd Time 7:00 Pm Sharp!! Place Metro State College For the purpose of promoting high quality craftsmanship and creative expression in all facets of woodworking.

